Community Congregational Church of Clinton Heights UCC
Minutes of the Leadership Board Meeting on November 16, 2022.  

Attendees: Tom P, Nicole F, Tracey P, Joanne B, Tina K, Julie K,  Bruce G, Bob H, Elaine W,-

Cindy M

Absent: None

Meeting Called to Order:  11/16/2022 at 7:35 PM via Zoom

Bruce said the opening prayer.

The Secretary’s Report was reviewed via Zoom. Tom advised he now has access to Vanco.  Tina made the motion to approve the report and Bruce seconded it.

The Council’s Financial Secretary’s Report was reviewed. The report was approved by Joanne and seconded by Bob.

The Council’s Treasury Report was reviewed. It was approved by Cindy and seconded by Julie.

The Deacon’s Treasury Report was not available.

Tracey offered to assist visitations by making phone calls to people and send cards. However, she needs a list of member’s names, addresses and phone numbers.  It is believed there is a document containing this information on the church laptop. Tom will try to find it and send a copy to the Deacons.

The church received an invitation to attend a meeting regarding Ecumenical Lenten worship/lunch through First United Methodist Church (FUMC). Due to our reduced “manpower”, Bruce will let them know we will be unable to host this year.

There will be a sign up sheet for poinsettias at the back of the church this coming Sunday for people who’d like to order them for the holiday season.

The Deacons will contact Rev Kathy to set up a meeting to discuss holiday worship plans. The Deacons always worked closely with the Pastor each year so the holiday worship services run smoothly. If the Deacons want to discuss other services with Rev Kathy, they will set up a separate meeting outside of the monthly Leadership Meeting.

Now that the Deacons/Council is a joint leadership committee, should we all share in all of the functions? We decided that for now, we are joint for voting purposes, but Deacons should still handle all confidential situations.

OLD BUSINESS:

We will continue to split Rev Kathy’s pay between ConsernsU and our operating fund. Rev Kathy agreed to be Pulpit Supply until June. Tracey will reach out to Rev Kathy to discuss if she wants to continue this arrangement in 2023.

Elaine will contact the Clinton Heights Fire Department to discuss where we can buy a lock box that has a universal key.  

We need to determine which company installed the back door for us. We paid for the installation but we also wanted a window put in the door. Tina will find a bill to ascertain who the company was. 

We tabled discussion about finding an Interim Pastor until after the holidays. 

The Fellowship gathering after church on November 6 went well. The next one is scheduled for December 4, 2022.

Tina called Joe Daddy to make sure the church parking lot is plowed for Sunday worship. She will contact them to let them know we also need it plowed on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

NEW BUSINESS:
Julie will be at the church on Saturday, Nov 26 at 11 AM to decorate the church for Advent and the upcoming holidays. Everyone is invited to join her and help out.   

Bruce Adams Roof Repair repaired the siding at no charge.

Julie’s grandson will clean the church for 2 hours a month at $15 an hour. 

We normally pay Otis Elevator a monthly amount but they requested an additional one-time payment of $125 to offset rising expenses. Tina will send an email to them, cc’d to Tom and Bruce, to request they waive the additional payment since we are such a small church.

The furnace has been repaired by Family Danz. 

The occupants in the parsonage will be moving out at the end of November. Tom, Cindy and possibly Bruce will make arrangements to do a walk-through with them and determine if any of the furniture belongs to the church. Tom may be interested in renting the parsonage. 

Cindy checks the church answering machine every Sunday. Tom will find out if there is a way to check it remotely so it can be checked more often. 

The financial reports will be gathered so they will be ready for our annual meeting in January. We may need to have the church’s by-laws and constitution reviewed and redistributed. 

The signage must be changed to remove Pastor Barb’s name. The sign on the office by the downstairs door has been removed. The sign in front of the church may need to have her name taped over or chemically removed. 

We also need the website updated. Tom tried to update it but ran into difficulty. He will continue to work on it.

Julie will contact ConsernsU to coordinate a Christmas Drive for them. 

REMINDERS:

Christmas Eve Service will be December 24, 2022 at 6 PM with Rev Kathy Johnson.

There will no church services on Christmas Day or New Year’s Day. 

Next Meeting Date: December 14, 2022 at 7:30 pm

Meeting Adjourned 9:05 pm.  Motion to adjourn was made by Bruce and seconded by Nicole.

Respectfully submitted by Joanne Boel, Secretary

